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Meet Our  

New Music Director 

Lars Potteiger 

L ars Potteiger most recently served as Director of Music at Reformation Lu-
theran Church in the Reading area. He previously served congregations in 

New York City and Cincinnati. 
 
In addition to his work in the church, Lars taught as an adjunct professor at Albright Col-
lege and lecturer at the University of Cincinnati. He maintains an active schedule as a 
jazz performer, composer, producer, recording artist, and clinician throughout the United 
States. He has also had the pleasure of performing on a few Grammy nominated record-
ings. Lars holds a Bachelor of Music degree from the University of Cincinnati College-
Conservatory of Music, where he graduated magna cum laude. 
 
When not making music, Lars enjoys cooking and eating all kinds of cuisine from every 
part of the globe and is an avid exerciser, outdoors enthusiast, and gardener. ■ 

http://www.apostlesucc.org
http://www.pinterest.com/apostlesucclanc
http://instagram.com/apostlesucclanc
http://twitter.com/ApostlesUCCLanc
http://www.facebook.com/ChurchoftheApostlesLancaster
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4hLE8sf9_UuZgsh48PxREA
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 Letter from the President 

The cash flow for month ending December 31, 2019 was negative 

($69,894.27) for the year 2019. Same time last year was negative 

($139,858.00).   Operating Expenses through year end 2019 were 

$566,964.76, Revenue $497,070.49. Same time 2018 $594,175.53 for 

Expenses, $508,197.00 for Revenue.    Sundays at 9:15 a.m. and 10:45 a.m. 
 
Dial (717) 392-5718 to listen to the  
worship information. 
 
The sermon can be watched online at 
www.apostlesucc.org 

Worship Schedule 

T he year is starting off with some exciting chang-

es.  We welcomed Lars Potteiger as our Director 

of Music Ministry in the middle of last month and we are 

gearing up for a candidating weekend with whom I can 

only hope will be our new Associate Pastor.  The future 

is filled with bright promise.  It took a lot of hard work 

from two wonderful teams.  My sincerest thanks to the 

Search Committees for both positions.   

As we worked through the processes of filling these  

positions, I often found myself hoping the process would 

be quick.  The Associate position in particular.  We, as a 

congregation, rely heavily on Pastor Kuhn and I did not 

want to see her burn out.  Thankfully, God had another 

idea in mind.  It is to Him, that I thank for the some-

what slow (though I have heard others have been slow-

er) process, because had we filled the position quickly 

we would not have had the need for Stephanie and Jon-

athon.  Sure, they would still have had the opportunity 

for their internships, but not any of the extra time that 

we have been blessed with to get to know them.  Two 

unique, funny, strong, charming souls that have blessed 

my life, and our church’s life.  God blesses us with what 

we need, or in this case who, instead of what we want. 

But it is scary though, letting faith take the driver’s 

seat.  Sitting back and allowing the Spirit to work.  In  

 

Submission deadline for the March Crown is 2/17/19. 

 

this day and age, we yearn to control so much, and 

control it at an instant as well.  It is a struggle to 

hand that over.  What are we left with when we do?   

We are left with a chance to  open up and speak to 

God in ways we didn’t know we needed.  There is a 

quote from the 1838 poem Festus by Philip James 

Bailey that had made its way onto inspirational boards 

on the Internet.  It says “Prayer is the Spirit speaking 

truth to Truth”.  Now: Full disclosure, I have never 

read the actual poem, but the quote I have loved.  My  

interpretation is that when we allow ourselves to sit in 

the vulnerability, that is when we have the most hon-

est conversations with God.  We allow the Spirit the 

ability to work.  It is in those times when we are 

heard.   

So I choose to be thankful for the prayers God 

doesn’t answer.  And I practice sitting back and let-

ting the Spirit drive.  I choose to practice it every day 

– I may not succeed, but then again God had to have 

known that when he blessed me with this strong will!   

Blessings,  

Christa DiDomenico Conrad 

 

Giving Report• December 2019 
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 Outreach  Ministries                             

Apostles Caring Cart  

by Jane McCartney 
 
   Currently we are collecting donations for the  

annual Day of Smiles to be held on February 6th.  The 

Day of Smiles is a day of giving donations to 6 non-profits in 
our community in memory of Erin and Max Nusbaum.  Much 
needed donations are delivered to Milagro House, Clare 
House, Mom’s House, Brereton Manor, Pet Pantry, and Her-
shey Mill Group Home.  This is a huge ministry and many 
thanks to all of you who have donated items.  All donations 
need to be put into the Apostles Caring Cart by February 3rd.   
     The next ministry will be the annual collection of  
children’s pajamas in support of Conner’s Comfy Pajamas.  
These pajamas are collected by the Holland foundation and 
are given to children undergoing treatment for cancer.  This 
ministry will run through May.  Thank you for always so gen-
erously supporting our Outreach ministries! ■  
 

 
Apostles Assistance Fund Special Offering 
    
You have an envelope in your offering boxes for Apostles As-
sistance Fund  for February 16th.  Please consider contrib-
uting generously to the Apostles Assistance Fund which helps 
so many people who need assistance with bills or other 
needs.  Pastor Kuhn gets many requests for assistance with 
special needs.  We also help people with needs for home and 
personal care items which we collect all year in the small Car-
ing Cart in the cloakroom. Thank You!  
 

 
 
 

 

FOOD PANTRY 
Soups (Tomato, Chicken Noodle, etc.),  peanut 
butter, tuna helper and canned fruit 
 
APOSTLES ASSISTANCE FUND NEEDS: 
Bath gel or soap, tooth paste, tooth brushes, 
laundry detergent, toilet paper, Kleenex, paper 
towels, dish detergent, shampoo and deodorant. 

MARKET BASKET (Division of Outreach 
Program) Grocery cards are available from Giant, 
Stauffers, and Weis Market.  Sign up in the office 
after either service on the first two Sundays of 
each month.  This project assists programs such 
as The Transitional Living Center and the  
Saturday Morning Breakfast. 

STAMP DONATIONS 
Thank you stamp savers.  Keep saving  stamps 
for the Wounded Veterans. Drop off in the office 
for Skip Rhodes. 
 
APOSTLES CARING CARTS 
Please remember that our small Caring Cart in 
the cloak room is an ongoing collection for the 
Apostles Assistance Fund. The Apostles Assis-
tance Fund collects personal and home care  
supplies for people in need. Thank you so much 
for your continued generosity and support of this 
ministry!  
 
RECYCLE PROJECTS 
If you have any of the following items to donate 
and recycle, please leave them in the gray  
cabinets inside the cloak room:   
Plastic bags/Power Packs, used eye glasses,  
prescription tubes (pill bottles, box tops,  
computer equipment, ink cartridges, cell phones, 
clothing and pet pantry items (e.g. towels,  
blankets, etc.) 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 
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  Parish Life                                             

Garage Sale • April 17th and 18th, 2020 

   Did you get a Christmas pre-
sent that you don’t like or would 
never use? If so, consider donat-
ing it to this year’s COA Garage 
Sale. If you haven’t started yet, it 
is time to select a spot in your 
home where you can start putting 
items you want to donate to the 
Garage Sale.  

 
   This year’s sale will be held after Easter on Friday,  
April 17th and Saturday, April 18th. Please plan to donate 
your items from Monday, April 13th to Thurs., April 16th. 
Help with preparation (unpacking, sorting, pricing, and 
displaying) is also needed.  We are also looking for  
cashiers on the 2 days of the sale.  We need EVERYONE 
IN ONE WAY OR ALL WAYS! Please contact Clara 
Kosmela (717)- 569-9960 to volunteer.  Thank you in  
advance for your help. 

 

COA Book Club Discussion Dates 

The COA Book Club will meet in the church parlor for 
book discussions as follows: 
February 11 The Thirteenth Tale by Diane  
  Setterfield 

March 10 The Great Believers by Rebecca  
  Makkai 

Free Reads at Church Lending Book Rack 
 

Please take time to look at the many books  
available for you to read and return.  This  
rack is located near the Welcome Center.   
Feel free to bring in any books you would  
like to share with other COA members.     
 

Lanyards, Name Badges Reminder    
 

To all members:  Please remember to wear your name 
badge during services.  Use lanyard provided as need.  If 
you need a new name tag, put your request in the bin In 
the Welcome Center and one will be made for you by our 
Communications Secretary.  Check the Name Badge 
Stand for your new badge.     

 Church Resources 

New AED, First Aid Stations at Church 
 

American AEDs (Automated |External Defibrillators) are 
available outside the Coat Room and in the Fellowship 
Hall.  An expanded First Aid Kit is wall-mounted in the  
kitchen.   

Cooking Club Meets in the New Year  
   
Cooking Club will be meeting on Monday, February 
24th from 5:15 PM - 7:15 PM in the church kitchen.    
Menu item TBA.   
If interested in attending, contact Donna Carr at  
717-475-5285.   

Church Directories to Arrive Soon 
 
Church Member Directories should arrive very 
soon.  Anyone with a photo in the current or new di-
rectory will receive a copy.  They will be placed in  
labeled envelopes on table outside office.   We will  
provide printed lists of current members and their  
contact info for those not receiving a directory.    

All church members with iphones/smartphones can  
access the mobile directory.  The link is on the web 
site:  https://apostlesucc.org/who-we-are/  
Contact Person:  Donna Carr  

COA Women’s Support Group 
 
The COA Women’s Support Group 
is currently in a restructuring  
process and there is no definite 
date for their next meeting.   
Check the bulletin for updates.   
Contact Person:  Nancy Steger 
717-617-2635.  
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Worship Schedule 

  Parish Life                                                                           

Looking for Ways to Help Out? 

 

BP Screenings  
 

Blood Pressure Screening is on hold 
until we find a few more folks to be in 
a monthly rotation to provide this 
basic service for our members.   
Contact Donna Carr at 717-475-5285  

Please consider helping your fellow 
church members if you have any basic health skills.  

Please add your name added to the first aid responders, 
posted by the First Aid equipment.  This helps the ushers 
to find you to help standby until emergency helpers arrive. 
  
 
 

 
 

We have been 
finding a lot of out of date food and drink items in the re-
frigerator.   Your Parish Life volunteers thank you 

 

New Mom Support  

We are having a restaurant gift card shower for Samantha 
(Kenlin) Hackenburg whose baby is due 3/20!  (This is due 
to the fact of gluten allergy issues).  The family would be 
helped by mailing a gift card for one of these restaurants: 
Ruby Tuesday, Olive Garden, Miller’s Ale House or Ameri-
can Bar& Grill.   Mail to: 21 Greythorne Rd, Lancaster PA 
17603  (Please let Donna Carr know you’re helping so we 
know our need is covered)  

 

Breakfast with the Easter Bunny 

   Have your children enjoyed the annual Bunny 
Breakfast?  The Education commission wants to 

continue this tradition.  However, we 
need a coordinator.  The 2020 date for 
the Bunny Breakfast would be  
Saturday, April 4.   
   If you are interested in  
coordinating, please contact  
the church office. 

CLEAN 
CHECK 
CHUCK 

Kitchen Courtesy 

• Please help keep the COA KITCHEN  
   clean and supplies current!  
• If you leave any leftover food item  
   in the refrigerator for others to use....   
   please date when opened and check  
   back to see that it HAS BEEN USED.    
• If not, please discard.    

 
New Campaign to Forgive Lancaster 
County Medical Debt 

21 Churches, members of the Parish Resource 
Center (Apostles UCC is one of them), are launch-
ing a campaign to Forgive Lancaster County Med-
ical Debt.  The campaign aims at raising 
$31,000.  That $31,000. will  FORGIVE 31 Million 
Dollars  of medical debt.  This w ill help an 
estimated 4,000 families in Lancaster County by 
eliminating this burden.  Medical debt is a debt of 
necessity which can affect anyone.  It shows up 
on credit rating reports which are used by land-
lords, and employers to determine who can rent 
an apartment, or get a job.  Of all debt “in 
collections”, half is medical debt.   

RIP Medical Debt is a non-profit organization 
which negotiates with collection agencies to buy 
medical debt.  (see www.ripmedicaldebt.org)  
They researched and discovered the $3.1 million 
of medical debt on sale for $31,000.  The Parish 
Resource Center heard about this opportunity, 
and asked Lancaster Churches to respond.  Apos-
tles said YES!   
 

Between now and April 30, 2020, you will be 
asked to contribute to this campaign.  Your check 
toward this effort should be made out to Church 
of the Apostles, with “medical debt for-
giveness” on the memo line.  Some of the 21 
                                        Continued on page 7 
 

http://www.ripmedicaldebt.org
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 Sunday School  Happenings           The Green Corner        

 

 

 

 

 

 

Energy from Natural, Renewable 
Sources 

By Barbara Achtermann 

   Most of us celebrate God’s gifts in nature.  Fresh air, 
wind in our hair, sun on our bodies, the warmth or cool-
ness from the ground below our feet bring us joy.   

   Those same elements could bring us electricity, and 
cause less pollution than the burning of fossil fuels.    
Solar, wind and geothermal energies are more available 
now, and less expensive than in the past.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   In Pennsylvania, each of us can choose the source of the 
energy supply to our homes.  When more of us pick our 
supply from companies using renewable energies, we 
make powerful statements.  We celebrate God’s creation 
by making that choice.   

   If you are inclined to say, “Yes, but….” Talk with a 
member of COA’s Green Team. 

   Better, yet, come to our Green Team education session 
on Sunday, February 2, in the Parlor at 10:45 AM. ■ 

Left to right:  Nathan Moore, Benja Stoltzfus, Jack Stoltzfus, Jon-
athan, Ethan Smith, Tristin Neiderer, Josie Smith, Luci Stoltzfus, 
Barbara Achtermann  

 
On December 8 the Youth Group treated the younger 
Sunday School classes to an Advent themed puppet 
show.  

 

 

 

Apostles Community Preschool 
by Kathryn Zellers 

Apostles Community Preschool was busy during the 
month of January. We learned all about Alaska and 
the animals that live there. We even had an interac-
tive presentation from the Lancaster County Parks 
and Recreation Commission.  

We also enjoyed reciting and rhyming with Nursery 
Rhymes! We were able to dress up as a nursery 
rhyme character and even competed in the nursery 
rhyme Olympics during gym class! 

The Preschool also had their Open House for the up-
coming 2020-2021 school year. Are you looking for a 
loving, caring, high-quality educational preschool  
experience for your child? If so, registration is still 
open and we would be honored to be your child’s 

                                  

When more of us pick our supply  
from companies using renewable energies,  

we make powerful statements.   

 

The Green Team Presents. . . 

Seeds of Hope •  February 2 

10:45 AM—11:45 AM • Parlor 

This series is presented the 1st Sunday of 
every month until June. 
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Date Name 

2/1 Jere Baker 
2/1 Nils Stenman 
2/3 Brody Moore 

2/1 Robin Stock 

2/4 Nick Bravo 
2/4 Kelley Brown 
2/4 Jill Craven 
2/5 Larry Frable 
2/6 Annie Deaner 
2/6 Mason Koehler 
2/6 Susan Stirling 
2/7 Dale Marx 
2/8 Glenn Ebersole 
2/9 Joy Angevine * 
2/9 Lisa Ann Sweigart 
2/12 James Dougherty 
2/13 Dorothy Freeman 
2/13 Cole Kendig 

2/14 Mary Ellen Bachman 

2/16 Joe Bahling 
2/16 Nora Bravo 

2/16 Earla Rinier * 

2/17 Nancy Young 

2/19 Kelli Lynn Forry 

2/19 Matthew Scott 

2/20 Kristine Martin 

2/22 Ginny Godfrey * 
2/23 Deb Aukamp 

2/23 Kathy Zerby 

2/24 Shirley Miller 

2/27 Eric MacLaren 

                                        February Celebrations 

Happy Anniversary! 

Happy  

Birthday! 

Date Name 

 No anniversaries this month. 

 If we missed anybody, please 
let us know! 

*   90+ Birthdays 

** 50+ Anniversaries 

 

Preaching Schedule 

Feb 2     Rev. Kuhn 

Feb 9     10 AM service only with Associate Pastor    
             Candidate 

Feb 16   Rev. Kuhn 

Feb 23   Stephanie Dorsey 

 

Finding Peace in the Midst of Change 

On Sunday, February 23, Pastor Kuhn 
will lead a class in the parlor during 
both services on how to sit with our 
feelings and breathe through them to 
find peace. Come to find the peace of 
Christ! 

Medical Debt                    Continued from page 5 
 
Churches currently involved in this effort, have pledged 
$2,000., and some already have started campaigns.   

Some of the churches are small and fear they may not 
reach that mark.  Others, like Church of Apostles, have 
a history of meeting, and exceeding, such goals.  (Yea, 
us) 

If wiping out $3.1 million of medical debt for $31,000 
seems too good to be true, and you want to know 
more, look for both a one page summary, “Lancaster 
Churches Forgiving Medical Debt in Lancaster 
County”, and a 5 page document , “Partner with 
RIP Medical Debt” in the church lobby. ■ 

“Prayer is the Spirit  
speaking truth  

to Truth.” 

Philip James Bailey 
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Flowers for Worship Form 
 
Our flowers are an integral part of our worship 
service.  Not only providing a physical symbol of 
beauty during our worship, after the service they 
are given as a symbol of love and caring to a 
member of our community who is unable to be 
with us physically.  The cost of our flowers and 
bulletins averages about $140.00 a week.  Our 
suggested contribution for sponsoring flowers and 
bulletins is $35.00; however, any amount is 
welcomed and appreciated. 
 
If you would like to sponsor flowers, please fill out 
the form below and place it in the offering plate or 
send it into the office.  A thank you letter will be 
sent following your sponsorship with directions for 
sending in your donation. Thank you for your 
support in this important ministry. 
 
 
I would like to sponsor flowers on the following 
date:  
 
__________________________________ 
 
“In honor of” or “In memory of”  
 
__________________________________ 
 
__________________________________ 
 
__________________________________ 
Your name  
 
__________________________________ 
Phone number  
 
__________________________________ 
 

 
If you have any questions please contact:  

Jean Heidig  717-394-8733 
or Wilma Klingler  717-872-8419 

VERY IMPORTANT. . . 
 
Please be sure to complete the form on this page when 
requesting flowers for loved ones or in honor of special 
occasions.  Please print the details very clearly.  This is  
very important so that your information can be accurately 
represented in the worship bulletins and newsletters. 

 Flowers for Worship 

February Flowers for Worship 
 

 

February 2 

In Loving Memory of . . . 
- Erin & Max Nusbaum, son-in-law,  
   by Jane & Steve McCarney 
 

February 9 

In Loving Memory of. . . 
- The parents of Dan and Kathleen Flynn 
 

February 16 

In Loving Memory of. . . 
- Clayton K. Stehman by Tom & Linda Lewis 
- Charlie Kingler by his wife, Wilma 

 
February 23 

- In Loving Memory of. . . 
Erika & Wyatt Wubbena by their daughter, Cheryl Keckler 
 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
If you would like to place flowers on  
Sunday, please contact: 

 
July—December 
Wilma Klingler 717-584-6430 

January—June 
Jean Heidig  717-394-8733 

Cost of altar flowers:  $35.00 
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January 2020 Calendar of Events 
   
Saturday, February 1 
6:00 pm Brownie Meetings 
 
Sunday,  February 2   
8:15 am Adult Choir 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Sermon 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship Service 
10:45 am Adult Education - Seeds of  
                  Hope 
12:00 pm OWL Parent Q&A Session 
12:00 pm Executive Meeting 
2:30 pm Worship Service—HVHC 
 

Monday, February 3 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
 
Tuesday,  February 4 
12:30 pm Growth Task Force  
                 Meeting 
4:00 pm Music Planning 
6:00 pm Brownie meetings 
6:30 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm Worship Design 
 
Wednesday, February 5 
5:00 pm Family Pizza Night 
5:30 pm Church Fun 
4:45 pm OWL Parent Q&A Session 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
6:30 pm Green Team Meeting 

Thursday, February 6 
9:00 am Parent Council Meeting 
7:00 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 
 
Friday, February 7 
9:00 am MOPS 
6:00 pm Meet & Greet  
 
Saturday, February 8 
12:00 pm Meet & Greet Luncheon 
 
Sunday, February 9 
9:15 am    Adult Choir Rehearsal 
9:45 am Nursery Care 
10:00 am   Worship Service with  
 Children’s Sermon 
 

 
Sunday, February 9 (Continued) 
11:30 am OWL Family Orientation 
4:30 pm Confirmation 
6:00 pm Youth Group 
 
Monday, February 10 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
6:30 pm Education Commission 
7:00 pm Commissions:  PL, PR 
 
Tuesday, February 11 
2:00 pm    Book Club 
4:00 pm    Music Planning 
5:15 pm Pilates 
5:15 pm Cancer Support Group 
6:30 pm Bell Choir 
6:30 pm Committee on Ministry 

Wednesday, February 12 
5:00 pm Family Pizza Night 
5:30 pm Church Fun 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
7:00 pm Crafts 

Thursday, February 13 
5:30 pm Vision Corps 
6:30 pm Preschool Open House 
7:00 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 
7:00 pm Stewardship Meeting 

Friday, February 14  Valentine’s Day 

Sunday, February 16 
8:15 am Adult Choir 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Sermon 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:15 am Children’s Library 
10:45 am Worship Service 
5:00 pm Intergenerational Pool      
                  Party at Homestead Village 
 
Monday, February 17   
President’s Day 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
6:00 pm  Ministry Planning  
                 Committee 
7:00 pm    Church Council Meeting 
 
 

 

 

Tuesday, February 18  
4:00 pm Music Planning 
6:30 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm      Worship Commission 

Wednesday, February 19 
5:00 pm Family Pizza Night 
5:30 pm Church Fun 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
7:00 pm Crafts 

Thursday, February 20 
7:00 pm Adult Choir 
 
Sunday, February 23 
8:15 am    Adult Choir Rehearsal 
9:00 am Nursery Cre 
9:15 am    Worship Service with  
 Children’s Sermon 
9:30 am    Children’s Sunday School 
10:45 am Meditation with Pastor 
10:45 am   Worship Service 
11:30 am OWL Meeting 
12:00 pm Meditation with Pastor 
 
Monday, February 24 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
5:15 pm Cooking Club 
7:00 pm Koinonia Group 
 
Tuesday, February 25 
4:00 pm    Music Planning 
6:30 pm Bell Choir 
 

Wednesday, February 26 
5:00 pm Family Pizza Night 
5:30 pm Church Fun 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
7:00 pm Crafts 

 

Thursday, February 27 
7:00 pm Adult Choir 
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 Community Sharing 

Prayer List 
Do you have a prayer intention that 

you would like the church family to 

pray for?  Please contact the church  

office to have your loved ones added to  

                      this prayer list.  

 
Church Office:  717-392-5718 
E-mail:  maryt@apostlesucc.org 
 

Continued Strength and Healing:  

 Kit Gregory, Marianne Deaner; Ken Shenberger;  

Carol Horn, Joyce Smedley, Susan Shaak, Russell 

Weiser; Joseph Weidel;  Carrie Adams, Doris Robb 

and Ed Fuller 

Protection:  
 Kit Gregory’s grandson, Remi, and military  
 personnel serving at home and abroad 

 

 For good spiritual and physical health in the New 
Year to all church members, volunteers, church staff 
and friends of Church of the Apostles. 

   Prayer Request 

 

I would like to request prayers for: 
__________________________________
__________________________________ 

 

Name of Person Requesting Prayers: 
__________________________________ 

Phone Number:  _____________________ 
 
 
 

Please drop this form in collection plate or the church 
office.  Thank you! 

 

Dear COA friends, 

     Thank you for the support given us during this difficult 
time.  Your prayers, cards and messages of condolence were 
a comfort.  Special thanks to Pastor Kuhn and Cindy 
Kahler for making George’s funeral service so meaningful, 
and to Arlene Gaudioso and her staff for the welcoming  
reception that followed.   
               Sincerely,  

    The George Robb family 
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Church of the Apostles Lay Leadership 

Church of the Apostles Prayer Chain 

Link 1: 
Steve & Monica Daniels (717) 299-6007 or monicadaniels54@gmail.com    
Lynn Steedle   (717) 390-4152 or ccsteedle@gmail.com 
 
Link 2: 
Harriet Latschar  (717) 859-1535 
Mary Ellen Bachman  (717) 393-8922   
Susan Shaak   (717) 872-2987 
Doug Nutt   (717) 283-2937 
 
Link 3: 
Annette Rohloff  (717) 394-0424 or rexthomas@comcast.net 
Bev Keller   (717) 898-2146 or bek0914@aol.com 
Cindy Williams   (717) 572-3808 or clwjbwilliams@gmail.com 
Nancy Steger   (717) 617-2635 or nancyasteger@gmail.com 
 
Link 4: 
Kit Gregory   (717) 299-6677 or kitpaulgregory@gmail.com 
Jean Heidig   (717) 394-8733 or geojean6@gmail.com 
Donna Carr   (717) 397-3605 or skeetcarr@comcast.net 

JUNE 9, 2019 

 
COUNCIL OFFICERS 
President: Christa Didomenico Conrad 
   Ph: 717-575-8210  •  Email: christadi@live.com 
VicePresident: Donna Carr 
   Ph: 717-475-5285  •  Email: skeetcarr@comcast.net 
Treasurer: Andy Smith 
   Ph: 717-615-1649  •  Email:andy.smith@bbandt.com 
Secretary: Jeanne Clausen 
   Ph: 717-201-9330  •  Email: jeannie.joel@gmailcom 
 
COMMISSION CHAIRS 
Education Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month/Rm 306) 
Chair: Judy Waltman 
   Ph:  717-285-7395 • Email: jlwaltman@comcast.net 
 
Outreach Commission 
(Meets 2nd Monday, every other month/Parlor) 
Co-Chairs: Julie Berkow 
   Ph: 717-394-8233  •  Email: jberkow6@comcast.net 
Co-Chair:  Jane McCartney 
   Ph: 717-392-4844  •  Email: spmccarney@comcast.net 
 

Parish Life Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month/Rm 304) 
Co-Chair: Clara Kosmela 
Ph: 717-468-3492  •  Email: joli6291@yahoo.com 
Co-Chair:  Donna Carr (as listed under VP) 
 
Property Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month/Rm 305) 
Chair: Herb Forry 
   Ph: 717-201-7863  •  Email: heforry@comcast.net 
 
Stewardship Commission 
(Meets the second Thursday of the month/ Rm 304) 
Chair: George Alspach 
   Ph: 717-201-2526  •  Email: galspach@aol.com 
 
Worship Commission 
(Meets the first Tuesday of the month/Rm 111) 
Chair: Bernie Fickes 
   Ph: 717-925-9155  •  E mail: penquindiva@verizon.net 

mailto:christadi@live.com
mailto:skeetcarr@comcast.net
mailto:andy.smith@bbandt.com
mailto:bachtermann@comcast.net
mailto:jberkow6@comcast.net
mailto:spmccartney@comcast.net
mailto:joli6291@yahoo.com
mailto:heforry@comcast.net
mailto:galspach@aol.com
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Church of the Apostles Staff 

Senior Pastor 
The Rev. Kathryn L. Kuhn ext. 8201  

kathrynk@apostlesucc.org 

 

Interim Pastoral Associate 
Stephanie Dorsey ext. 8202  

 

Pastoral Intern 
Jonathan Paredes ext. 8202  

 

Director of Music Ministries 
Cynthia Kahler ext. 8203 

cindyk@apostlesucc.org 
 

Director of Adult Choirs & Instrumental Music 
Nathan Sheffer 

 

Bell Choir Director:  
Ron Bellamy 

 

Children’s Choir Director  
Johanna Baker 

A Stephen Ministry Congregation 

 

Technology Specialist 
Jonathan Shaub 

 

Sexton 
Larry Rongione 

 

Communications & Administrative Coordinator 
Mary J. Tunison 

maryt@apostlesucc.org 
 

Finance & Member Services Coordinator 
Judy Ruppert ext. 8207 

judithr@apostlesucc.org 
 

Property Manager 
Eric MacLaren  ext. 8514 

ericm@apostlesucc.org 
 

Church Council President 
Christa DiDomenico Conrad 

OR CURRENT RESIDENT 

Scan to make a one-time gift. 


